
  

STATE OF VERMONT 

 

JUDICIAL NOMINATING BOARD 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

TO: Members of the Bar of the Vermont Supreme Court 

 

FROM: Eleanor Spottswood, Esq., Chair 

 Judicial Nominating Board 

 

SUBJECT: Notice of Proposed Rules Revisions and Public Meeting on December 12, 2022 

 

DATE: December 02, 2022 

 

The Judicial Nominating Board will be considering proposed revisions to Board Rules 10 and 12 at a 

public meeting on December 12, 2022, from 4-5pm, at the Burlington Hilton Lake Champlain. 

https://www.vermontjudiciary.org/JudicialNominatingBoard-Dec2022ProposedRuleChanges 

 

The agenda for the meeting will be: 

 

4:00 – 4:15 Public comment 

4:15 – 5:00 Board discussion and vote 

 

Members of the Bar and the public at large are welcome to submit comments on these proposed 

revisions to Board Rules before the meeting by email to the Chair at eleanor.spottswood@gmail.com 

or in person at the meeting. 

 

This meeting will be held pursuant to Board Rule 14. If the Board votes to advance any proposed 

amendments to Board Rules at the meeting, the proposal will proceed pursuant to 3 V.S.A. Chapter 

25, with further opportunity for public comment. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at 802-391-0061 or at 

eleanor.spottswood@gmail.com 
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